
CBQAN Membership Development 

Dear colleagues from ASEM member countries,

This email is from the Department of International Cooperation and Exchanges, Chinese Ministry of Education, to introduce the Cross-border Quality Assurance Network (CBQAN) in Higher Education and to invite the related institutions/organizations of your country to join CBQAN. CBQAN will be used to share information and cases of cross-border education and quality assurance among members; to promote the cooperation among quality assurance institutions and cross-border running schools; to guarantee mutual recognition of cross-border student mobility and qualifications. CBQAN would like to make a contribution to the development of cross-border education in Asia and Europe.

At the Fourth Asia-Europe Meeting of Ministers for Education convened in Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia, May 13-14, 2013, China’s initiative to establish a Cross-border Quality Assurance Network in Higher Education (CBQAN) has been included in the ASEMME4 Chairs Conclusions. The establishment of CBQAN is aimed at building a platform to know, understand and learn from each other, and to promote communication among organizations and projects.

At the First Meeting of the Working Group on Implementing ASEM Recognition Declaration in Kunming, China, on 10-11 December, 2013, participants reached an agreement to build a secretariat which was based in China Academic Degrees and Graduate Education Development Center (CDGDC). CDGDC was responsible of performing the functions of the Secretariat with coordination with Britain and Malaysia. Currently, there are other members, including Austria, Belgium, Brunei, Latvia, Lithuania, Estonia, Germany, Indonesia and South Korea. 

At the Intermediate Senior Officials Meeting of the Fifth Asia-Europe Meeting of Ministers for Education, in Zhejiang, China, on 7-8 May, 2013, the CBQAN secretariat submitted the “Organizational Charter of Cross-border QA Network in HE (CBQAN) in Asia and Europe (Draft)" and the CBQAN website framework which has all been supported strongly by participants. This organizational charter (draft) of CBQAN is now being sent to you (see the attachment). 

According to the spirit of the Asia-Europe Meeting of Ministers for Education, we welcome all ASEM members to co-construct the CBQAN; to share cross-border education quality assurance policies, systems and cases with member institutions; to promote cross-border education projects and communication among members; and to provide help for cross-border education.

If any related institutions/organizations of your country would like to join the CBQAN and become a member of this network, or if you have any questions, please contact the CBQAN secretariat in China Academic Degrees and Graduate Education Development Center (CDGDC). 
Contact point
Dong Xiaoyu/ Gao Jing:+86-10-8237 8180

    Email: cbqan@cdgdc.edu.cn
Best Regards,

Aaron Zhao

Deputy Director of Division of International Organizations
Department of International Cooperation and Exchanges, 

Ministry of Education, China



